
AMERICAN BAR ASSOCIATION

STANDING COMMITTEE ON FEDERAL JUDICIAL IMPROVEMENTS

REPORT TO THE HOUSE OF DELEGATES

RECOMMENDATION

BE IT RESOLVED, that the American Bar Association supports the reestablishment
in the United States Department of Justice of the Office for Improvements in the
Administration of Justice (OIAJ) with broad authority to pursue a range of
programs and projects relating to the entire justice system.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Office be headed by an Assistant Attorney
General, under the direction of the Attorney General.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that OIAJ be authorized and responsible for developing
ways to improve the operation of the civil and criminal justice system and to
enhance citizen access to justice.



REPORT

The Office of Improvements in the Administration of Justice (OIAJ) was
established in the Department of Justice in February 1977 as a part of the
Office of the Attorney General. It was created as the result of a decision by
then Attorney General Griffin Bell to restructure and upgrade the former Office
of Policy and Planning, which had been primarily concerned with criminal justice
matters. The new Office was given a broad mandate and authorized to pursue a
range of programs and projects relating to the entire justice system. The
Office's creation was an unprecedented commitment by the Executive Branch to
devote the resources of the Department of Justice to the continuous and
systematic support of the entire justice system.

Projects and programs of the Office focused on four (4) major goals:

1. To assure access to effective justice for all citizens through more effective
courts and justice system personnel, through improved procedures in civil
litigation, and through non-judicial mechanisms for the settlement of many types
of disputes.

2. To reduce the impact of crime on citizens and the courts by supporting
substantive improvements in the federal criminal law and procedural improvements
in criminal prosecutions.

3. To reduce impediments to justice unnecessarily resulting from separation of
powers and federalism.

4. To increase and improve research on problems in the administration of
justice.

OIAJ had numerous successes in each of those areas and developed an agenda that
provided constructive guidance in the 10 years since its termination.


